Neighborhood Council #7 Great Falls, MT September 10, 2012

<u>Present Council members</u>: Kenny Volk, James A. Super, Michael A. Vohs, Amber Colton-Gardner, Tracy Houck, Patricia Cadwell (ex-officio)

Absent council members: None

Call to order: 7:03 pm by Chairman Kenny Volk

Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Councilman Michael Vohs

Previous meeting minutes: As provided by Councilman Michael Vohs

Motion made by Jim Super to approve the minutes. Seconded by Amber Colton-Gardner. Motion passed unanimously.

Old Business:

Committee Reports:

City Commission: Report on Post Office Building issue given to commission. Carter Park Townhomes resolution passed unanimously.

Growth Policy Meetings: Lower North & South side image of high crime area discussed. Downtown shuts down at 5 or 6 pm during the week and closed all weekend.

Police Advisory Board: No Report Council of Councils: No Report

Other:

Post Office Building: Tracy working with USPS to find out who has authority over the building.

New Business:

Presentation by Justice of the Peace candidate Mary Jolley.

Other Business: None

Petitions and Communication:

Trevor Mickelson, 700 3rd Ave N, question on Bike lane on 9th St N. Mary Jolley addressed question and stated that the commission wants the state to be asked to set-up an alert to drivers that the area is shared with bicycles.

Councilwoman Tracy Houck indicated Bozemen group is writing a statewide grant application for a Centers for Disease Control (CDC) grant for bike and trail improvements, community gardens, and Get Fit proposal in Great Falls.

Councilman Michael Vohs mentioned that Rescue Mission has no housing for homeless families with children. Council will make request for Rescue Mission representative to attend next meeting to discuss issue.

Neighborhood Concerns: None

<u>Call for adjournment</u>: Motion made by Jim Super to adjourn. Seconded by Michael Vohs. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:57 pm.

Next council meeting: October 8, 2012 at 7PM

Minutes respectfully submitted by Councilman Michael Vohs